CITY OF LA CROSSE

400 La Crosse Street
La Crosse, Wisconsin 54601
(608) 789-CITY
www.cityoflacrosse.org

LEGISLATION STAFF REPORT FOR COUNCIL
File ID

Caption
24-0532

Partial vacation of public street right-of-way on the west side of 8th St

Staff/Department Responsible for Legislation

Kyle Coman/Engineering

Requestor of Legislation

Engineering, on behalf of owner of 729 La Crosse Street

Location, if applicable

8th St N, adjacent to 729 La Crosse Street

Summary/Purpose

The purpose of the request is to partially vacate an unimproved portion of the 8th St right-of-way, thus reducing maintenance and
improving business operations located at 729 La Crosse Street.

Background

A partial vacation request was applied for by the adjacent property owner. The request was approved by the BPW, 4/15/2024. This is a
dead end roadway that was once platted to provide access to the north, an area that was never developed as it is part of the La Crosse River

Marsh. There is no expected public benefit to maintaining the full R/W width, as there are no utilities underground, and the current
roadway is constructed as a concrete alley.

Fiscal Impact

Additional tax revenue due to the increase of private property area.

Staff Recommendation

Approval
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